
 
 

 

COVID-19 PANDEMIC UPDATE: 

COURT RECEIVES EMERGENCY ORDER TO EXTEND JURY TRIALS 
 
Issued:  January 26, 2021 

 

As a result of the increasing COVID-19 cases locally, the court submitted a request for emergency relief 

under Government Code section 68115(a)(10).  Today the court received an order from Chief Justice 

Cantil-Sakauye authorizing the court to extend statutory deadlines in criminal trials under Penal Code 

section 1382, by no more than 30 days.   

 

Therefore, no jury trial will take place before February 23, 2021.  If you have received a jury summons 

for any date prior to February 23, 2021, you are not required to appear.   

 

All other safety measures remain in place, including mandatory remote appearances in nearly all 

proceedings.   

 

As the situation is evolving, we will keep the public up to date on our website www.lake.courts.ca.gov. 
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